Scottish parliamentary elections —
West Park conference centre voters
#dundeewestend

I have been in correspondence with the City Council’s electoral registration
team regarding polling arrangements in the West End for the Scottish
parliamentary elections in May — particularly challenging given the COVID-19
health emergency.

The only polling place change in the West End this year is that the West Park
Conference Centre is not available and electors who normally vote there vote
this year in the Ballroom at the Invercarse Hotel. This affects a large
number of voters in the western part of the West End Ward as it is one of the
largest polling districts in Dundee.

The Scottish Government has determined that each polling station within a
polling place will be restricted to 800 electors to help social distancing —
each polling station within every venue will be well spaced apart.

However, my strong advice to everyone is to vote by post this year. If you
require more information about this the council has helpful advice on postal
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vote registration and other aspects of the election here.


https://www.dundeecity.gov.uk/service-area/corporate-services/democratic-and-legal-services/scottish-parliamentary-elections-6th-may-2021

